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Happy Spring!
Spring is a time of growth and rebirth.  It is the period between the hottest and the coldest 
months, and the weather seems to be perfect most days.  The grass seems to be greener, the 
air fresher, and flowers of all hues are budding and blossoming.  This season reminds us each 
day that there is hope and possibility of change, and that the world is still such a beautiful 
place.   It is our desire that the perfection of the season be reflected in each of your homes in 
the relationships you develop with your children.   To help you attain that goal, our REACH 
newsletter will continue to focus on Trust-Based Relational Interventions (TBRI®) this quarter.  

The articles, overall, highlight TBRI®’s Empowering principles that encourage optimal growth 
and performance of kids from hard places.  Dr. Karyn Purvis, founder of the TCU Institute 
of Child Development, advocates that by helping a child feel safe, it will help them begin 
to reorganize their internal working model, allowing the child to begin developing trust, 
establish attachment, and begin the process of healing. We believe that positive relationships 
are necessary for healthy human development, but trauma undermines these life-giving 
connections.  In light of this, one article addresses our children’s need for felt safety which 
is the beginning of the development of a secure attachment bond.  This bond is only the 
beginning in a family’s life long journey that promotes healing and growth in our children.  

Continuing with our theme of growth and rebirth, this edition addresses the important 
issue of healthy nutrition that is necessary for the optimization of brain functioning and the 
enhancement of the physical, emotional, and behavioral well-being of our children.  Good 
nutrition is important for all children, but it is especially so for children who experienced a 
history of trauma. The article, “The Effects of Good Nutrition on Children’s Behavior” reviews 
the types of foods that would help our children stay focused and connected and those that 
should be avoided.  You also will be coached on some self-regulatory and empowering skills 
to introduce to your children that will help them better manage their emotions and behaviors.  
We trust that you will enjoy reading this newsletter as much as we have enjoyed producing 
it, and as a result your family is healthier, happier, and better equipped to face the challenges 
that may be up ahead.

Warmest Regards,

Marva Bourne

NEED HELP? Is your adoptive child exhibiting any of the following behaviors?

• Frequent running away
• Sexualized behavior
• Post traumatic stress disorder
• Aggressive/assaultive behavior
• Oppositional/defiant behavior
• Self-injurious behavior
• One or more hospitalizations
   in a Mental Health facility
• Substance use disorder
• Fire starter
• Minor criminal behavior

• School behavior/truancy problems
• Beyond control of parents
   and or primary care adults
• Mild Developmental disorder not
   recognized by a Regional Center 
 				  

If so, we can help! The REACH program can connect adoptive 
families to services that can help. Some of the services available 
to your family include Therapeutic Behavior Services (TBS) 
and Tulare County Wraparound. TBS is an intensive one-to-
one behavioral mental health service. The service is available 
to parents/caregivers of children/youth who experience serious 
emotional challenges. Tulare County Wraparound provides 
high-risk youth and their families an alternative to group home 
care. Wraparound is a family-centered, strength-based, needs-
driven philosophy promoting the reestablishment of at risk 
youth and families into community support systems.

mailto:jujones%40aspiranet.org%0D?subject=
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mailto:mbourne%40aspiranet.org%0D?subject=
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Supporting Your Child’s Brain 
Through Nutrition 
By Carrie Ontiveros, MA

Most of us are aware that a balanced diet, including 
adequate hydration, is essential for a healthy body but 
did you know that good nutrition is also important 
for brain functioning? Healthy eating regulates blood 
sugar which enhances our ability to learn and regulate 
mood. On the other hand, a lack of nutrients can have 
a negative impact on the nervous system, resulting 
in behavioral and cognitive challenges. Children 
who have experienced abuse and neglect may not 
have had sufficient nutrition during those growth 
years and these early life experiences also impact 
brain development.  Good nutrition can be a part of 
addressing the challenges resulting from this history.

Research has documented the negative health 
outcomes from the consumption of too much sugar 
and too many saturated fats (commonly known as “the 
bad fat,” found in some meats, high fat dairy products 
and certain oils). Research has also shown the benefits 
of consuming healthy foods and getting a sufficient 
amount of needed nutrients. According to the authors 
of The Connected Child, Karyn Purvis, PhD and David 
Cross, PhD, the Western diet typically lacks a sufficient 
amount of unsaturated fats (commonly known as “the 
good fat”) found in avocados, fatty fish, certain oils, 
nuts and seeds. Their research into nutrition has found 
that adding this missing nutrient to a child’s diet can 
have a positive impact on impulsivity, emotions and 
cognition as well as symptoms of anxiety. Drs. Purvis 
and Cross have also found that dietary supplements 
can assist in meeting some nutritional needs in a child.

The idea of changing your child’s diet may seem 
overwhelming and impossible. If so, start with one 
small change and make additional changes over time. 
Take a look at the Nutrition Tips below, which are 
included in The Connected Child, for additional ideas. 
As every child is unique and has unique needs, not 
all of the noted suggestions will apply to all children. 
Please consult with your child’s pediatrician or a 
nutritionist before making any significant changes to 
your child’s diet. 

Nutrition Tips from The Connected Child 

•	 Be sure your child has plenty of fluids to drink- 
especially water. Dehydration causes mental 
(cognitive) performance to deteriorate.

•	 Avoid giving your child caffeinated drinks. Caffeine 
affects brain chemistry- it increases mood swings, 
anxiety, and hyperactivity and it can promote 
dehydration. 

•	 Counterbalance the high sugar load of sweet 
snacks, such as candy, fruit juice, or soda, by 
accompanying them with protein snacks, such as 
a handful of nuts.

•	 Use yogurt as a healthy snack. Yogurt with live 
cultures improves digestion and intestinal health. 
The intestines help produce the body’s supply of 
serotonin, a “feel-good” neurotransmitter. Probiotic 
supplements are a useful alternative for those who 
can’t tolerate milk products. 

•	 Avoid deep-fried foods, including potato chips and 
French fries, which make the brain sluggish. 

•	 Limit baked goods made with white flour and 
partially hydrogenated oil (most shortenings fall 
into this category), which also make the brain 
sluggish and have been linked to premature 
cardiovascular disease and cancer.

•	 It can be helpful to keep a food journal for a week, 
documenting the times your child has behavioral 
challenges and then recording the foods they ate 
recently (in the last five minutes to two hours). 
Many families have reported significant behavioral 
improvements when they eliminated or minimized 
certain foods from their child’s diet. Offenders 
frequently include gluten (in wheat and other 
foods), sugar, dairy, and items that are loaded with 
colorings or other additives.

•	 Chronic stress and fear disrupt a child’s ability to 
digest food and supplements efficiently. To be sure 
your child is getting maximum benefit, provide 
only multivitamins and fish oil tablets that are 
free from coloring and additives, and look for 
liquid mineral preparations, which are most easily 
absorbed by the body. 

Source material: The Connected Child by Karyn Purvis, Ph.D., 
David Cross Ph.D., and Wendy Lyons Sunshine
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Parents may often ponder over this question “Will all 
my love will be enough to heal my child?”  The question 
is not simple; it’s a profound question that may leave 
parents feeling overwhelmed and emotionally and 
physically drained. 

As professionals and parents we teach children coping 
skills (i.e. “Take a deep breath,” “Count to 10,” “Go for a 
walk,” “Don’t forget to access your support system when 
you need help”).  When children are feeling stressed, 
helpless, and frustrated, effective coping skills can help 
children regulate their emotions. From the perspective 
of a child who has encountered trauma, these feelings 
are often triggered by a child’s deep, primal fear.  This 
fear can create a scary whirlwind which results in 
maladaptive (survival) behaviors. 

However, as the adult or parent, we must be mindful 
that the child likely does not have the capacity to 
understand their behaviors are attributed to the fear 
and lack of feeling safe. The lack of “felt safety” often 
triggers maladaptive behaviors (i.e. lying, physical 
aggressiveness, stealing, defiance etc.). 

According to Dr. Karyn Purvis, founder of the TCU 
Institute of Child Development, children who have 
suffered childhood trauma, “may not have a basic 
moral compass that tells them not to hurt other people 
because they never connected closely with another 
person” (Purvis, Cross, and Sunshine, 2007, p. 28.) 
Therefore, in addition to being reassured with words, 
these children need repetitive reassurance that displays 
patience, love, boundaries, kind words, gestures, eye 
contact, etc.  By helping a child feel safe, it will help 
them begin to reorganize their internal working model, 
allowing the child to begin developing trust, establish 
attachment, and begin the process of healing. This type 
of “therapeutic” parenting will require the parent to be 
present and tuned in to the child’s needs. Parents must 
look for any potential window of opportunity in which 
they can continue to provide the child with a sense of 
“felt safety”, in turn, helping the child develop a secure 
sense of self.

A secure attachment and bond is a life long journey 
that will continue to grow. Thus enabling children to 

The Day I Picked My Parents, a series by A&E, features 
Kidsave, a non-profit that works with older children 
in foster care who face challenges in finding families 
for placement and permanency. Season One of this 

series, released in 2019, has 
five episodes which features 
youth, who for their own 
reasons, are searching for 
permanency. Each youth’s 
history of challenges is 
discussed and provides 

insight into their desire for a forever family.

The Kidsave program is unique in that it  allows the 
youth to make the choice of whether or not they are 
interested in pursuing a relationship with an interested 
potential parent or family. The series follows a total of 
ten youth, two per episode, as they meet families and 
decide if a family is a good fit for them and their needs. 
Each story features the perspectives of the potential 
parents and the youth. The Kidsave program allows 
these youth, who often have had very little say or 
choice in their foster care journey, to be the ones who 
decide their future. The series highlights heartwarming 
moments where the story follows the path we hope it 
will but also documents the real challenges of potential 
parents and youth and the resulting disappointments 
when things don’t go as planned. Please consider 
watching this series and tell a friend about it. It 
demonstrates the power of choice that all parents can 
learn from and, as the show documents; one never 
knows when they will be called to be a forever family!

The Day I Picked My Parents is available for livestreaming at 
https://www.aetv.com/shows/the-day-i-picked-my-parents.

begin the healing process and to develop their basic 
moral compass. All of a parent’s love, along with 
interventions that create a safe and secure sense of self 
for a child, can be enough to create a supportive and 
loving family system where a child can heal.

“Healing can’t be rushed, but you can help it progress 
dramatically- by giving your child the gift of feeling 
safe” (Purvis, Cross, & Sunshine, 2007, p. 72)

Empowering Principles
By Linda Gutierrrez

“Will all my love will be enough to heal my child?”

Series Review: “The Day I Picked My 
Parents”
by Carrie Ontiveros, MA

https://www.aetv.com/shows/the-day-i-picked-my-parents.
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Self-regulation skills allow children to manage their 
emotions, behaviors, and body movements when they’re 
experiencing situations they feel are tough to handle. Self-
regulation skills are empowering to your child because it 
allows them to manage their emotions, behaviors, and 
movements while maintaining focus and stabilizing their 
mind and body. One challenge faced by foster and adoptive 
parents is that children who have experienced trauma often 
have sensory processing issues, compromised executive 
functioning, or may have trouble handling information that 
comes in through one or more of their senses, often resulting 
in emotional meltdowns and/or behavioral outbursts. This 
is because when children find themselves in situations 
that cause some type of sensory overload, they can’t self-
regulate effectively. Good news is that no matter what may 
lie under the surface of your child’s challenges with self-
regulation, those skills can develop gradually and there 
are many (and fun) ways to help your child improve! Since 
children tend to learn faster and integrate information more 
effectively when the subject is interesting and fun, here are 
a few creative ideas to kick-start your child’s empowering 
coping skills!

It’s important to highlight that before designating an item 
as a coping tool or skill, have a conversation with your child 
regarding what self-regulation is, the importance of coping 
skills, and talk about which skills and items they feel would 
be effective with them. Empower the child to come up with 
self-regulation ideas and tools themselves. Then practice, 
practice, practice! Practice using the skills in advance with 
your child before they would be expected to use them 
effectively in the midst of a meltdown!

Self-Regulation Skills are 
Empowering Skills!
By Hortencia Casarez

CALM DOWN TOOLBOX

WHAT YOU’LL NEED:

•	 1 physical container (such 
as cardboard box, storage 
bin, basket, paper-mache 
box from craft store, etc.)

•	 Personalized, safe, and 
age-appropriate items that 
your child enjoys such 
as play-doh, bubble wrap, art supplies, journal, 
legos, fidgets, small musical instrument, bubbles, 
pinwheel, squishy ball, word search, puzzle, book, 
loving letter from parent, glitter jar, aromatherapy 

EASY CLOUD DOUGH (MOON SAND)

WHAT YOU’LL NEED:

•	 8 cups of flour 

•	 1 cup baby oil or melted 
coconut oil

•	 cookie-cutters, scoops, 
spoons, small toys, etc

•	 a container (like a 
plastic storage bin, 
litter bin from the dollar store, salad bowl, etc)

•	 gloves (especially if using food coloring)

Mix the flour and oil well, adjusting each ingredient 
until desired consistency. Allow child to use outdoors 
or on a well-covered area as the sand is messy fun. 
Store in air-tight container or zip-lock bag.

TIP: Add glitter and/or food coloring for added fun.

COPING CHART 

WHAT YOU’LL NEED:

•	 Poster board or paper 

•	 Markers/Crayons/
Stickers 

Have a conversation 
with your child about the 
different coping categories 
(creative, breath, physical 
activity, brain distraction, 
emotional soothing, and 
relaxing). Make a list under each category of things 
or actions that may help empower the child to self-
regulate. Ideas may include: journaling, creating art, 
building something, blowing bubbles, yoga, gardening, 
jumping on a trampoline, playing with favorite toy, 
counting, crying, talking with someone, listening to 
music, squishing something, aromatherapy, spending 
time with a pet, etc)

spray, photographs, stuffed animal, blanket, 
lavender eye pillow, water bottle, Rubix cube, jump 
rope, coping skills flash cards/checklist, etc. 

TIP: Keep a calm down box at home, in the car, and at a relative’s home
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April 

7 Tulare REACH Parents Corner 
6:30 pm – 8:30 pm
Congregation B'nai David, Visalia

  
 

14 Kings REACH Adoption Support Group
6:00 pm – 8:00 pm
South Valley Community Church, Lemoore 

 
  

May

 

 

  

June

  

College of Sequoias Foster & Kinship Program

of interest to foster and adoptive parents at no charge in Visalia and 
Hanford. For a complete list of classes, Google the key words COS Visalia 
Kinship. Register for classes with Miriam Sallam at (559) 737-4842 or email 
miriams@cos.edu. Classes are available in English and in Spanish.
Childcare is not available.

   

Support Groups & Events 

Kings County REACH Adoption Support Group 
This group is designed for adults thinking about adoption, parents awaiting 
adoptive placement and parents of adopted children.  Training hours and 
childcare provided.
Infants are welcome to join parents/caregivers. 

 PARENTS MUST RSVP FOR CHILD CARE
 

Where:
:

South Valley Community Church 
1050 W. Bush Street
Lemoore, CA 93245

When:  

2nd Tuesday of the month
April 14th 
May 12th 
June 9th
 

Contact: Hortencia Casarez at (559) 741-7358 ext. 4513 or hcasarez@aspiranet.org

Tulare County REACH Parents Corner 
This group is designed for new and experienced adoptive parents as well 
as others touched by adoption. Training hours and childcare provided. PARENTS 
MUST RSVP FOR CHILD CARE. Infants are welcome to join parents/caregivers. 

Where:
Congregation B’nai David, 
Education Building 
1039           S Chinowth Street 
Visalia, CA 93277  

When: 
1st Tuesday of the month 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm 
April 7th 
May 5th          
June 2nd

  Contact: Marva Bourne at (559) 741-7358 ext. 4511 or email at mbourne@aspiranet.org

6:00 pm – 8:00 pm

Tulare REACH Parents Corner
6:30 pm – 8:30 pm
Congregation B'nai David, Visalia

5

Kings REACH Adoption Support Group
6:00 pm – 8:00 pm
South Valley Community Church, Lemoore

12

“El Apego” (“A¤achment”) – Spanish   
6:00 pm – 9:00 pm
COS Hanford, Room Pending

21

Tulare REACH Parents Corner
6:30 pm – 8:30 pm
Congregation B'nai David, Visalia

2

Kings REACH Adoption Support Group
6:00 pm – 8:00 pm
South Valley Community Church, Lemoore

9
El Apego (A�achment) - Spanish (3 Hour)
Thursday, May 21st  
6:00 pm – 9:00 pm
COS Hanford, room to be announced 

mailto:mbourne%40aspiranet.org?subject=
mailto:hcasarez%40aspiranet.org?subject=
mailto:miriams%40cos.edu?subject=
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Aspiranet
151 Canal Drive
Turlock, CA 95380

Visalia Aspiranet
4128 South Demaree Street, Suite B
Visalia, CA 93277
Phone: (559) 741-7358
Fax: (559) 741-7368
reachtularecounty.org

REACH and Tulare County Adoption Support Services

constellation.


